


 
 
The eighth meeting of the AY 2015-16 Faculty Senate was called to order at 3:19 pm on Monday, 
December 14, 2015, Hathaway Hall Room 123. Agenda was approved with modification to move APC to 
first on the agenda.  Faculty Senate minutes of November 30, 2015 were approved with one correction 
to note approval by unanimous vote of Curriculum Committee’s Action Item to identify a class offered 
through the “Bridges of Opportunity Training Program” as off-site and thus requiring compliance with 
off-site regulations .  
 



for an absence.  The downside is tendency of students to miss classes and just view the on-line lecture.  

Chair Moffett suggested those questions could be addressed by the new Director and Committee. 

A Senator pointed out that faculty are the most informed regarding demands of particular classes and 

how they work best.   Therefore, they should be in the chain of review for exception applications.  APC 

had decided that ‘too many cooks’ would be cumbersome.  

Senate voted a 10 minute extension for APC. 

A Senator said that “for the record”, he disagrees with telling students they cannot take classes. Chair 

Moffett said that APC considers the proposal a compromise since students can apply for exceptions, 

including those in all on-line program.  The administration must understand, in that case, that certain 

100 and 200 level liberal studies core classes must have on-line sections scheduled and offered.  

There was discussion about SACS requirements that relate to on-line classes, especially for advertised all 

on-line degree programs. 

Student advising was briefly discusses and it was noted that faculty from Math/Science asked and 

received approval to advise and register their majors.  

Time was extended another 5 minutes. 

A Senator asked if the Chair positions are indeed 9 month, with supplemental pay for summer work. 

Chairperson Freeman reported that they were here all summer in 2015.  

The proposal was passed by voice vote.



Journal has published salaries of KSU employees, which is some of the information we have been trying 

to attain. 

The BASC will follow-up on both action item


